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Meeting Minutes

February 27, 2012 – 6:30pm
DPS – Tom Holder’s Office
155 Village Street, Medway MA

Present:  Chan Rogers, Robert Wilson, Peter Gluckler, DPS Director Thomas Holder, and Executive Assistant Sarah Pawluczonek.  

The meeting was called to order at 6:38pm by a motion from Robert Wilson.  

Peter Gluckler seconded.

Motion approved, unanimous vote, 3-0.

Abatement – 145 Main Street

Sarah Pawluczonek explained the abatement for 145 Main Street.  This was a property which is vacant and has been for the entire duration which this bill covers. There is no water usage registered on the meter.  They are seeking an abatement for the water and sewer charges in the amount of $75.10.

Robert Wilson asked if the water was on to the property.

Sarah Pawluczonek said we could not confirm that it was, however the owner might have it off inside the home.

Tom Holder explained that it is common for a vacant property to keep the water on especially to heat the home throughout the winter.  But there was no usage recorded at the meter.

Robert Wilson made a motion that the abatement be granted for 145 Main Street.

Peter Gluckler seconded.

Motion approved, unanimous vote, 3-0.

Abatement – 143 Village Street

Sarah Pawluczonek explained the abatement for 143 Village Street.  This was a property which has been vacant and undergoing renovations for a couple years now.  No water has been used on the meter and water and sewer abatements have been granted on the past 3 bills.

Robert Wilson made a motion that the abatement be granted for 143 Village Street.

Peter Gluckler seconded.

Motion approved, unanimous vote, 3-0.

Approval of past meeting minutes
Chan Rogers asked if the board had read the minutes.

Robert Wilson and Peter Gluckler both said yes and that they had no changes.

Robert Wilson made a motion that the minutes from the meeting on 1/23/12 and 12/19/11 be approved.

Peter Gluckler seconded.

Motion approved, unanimous vote, 3-0.

Director’s Report

Tom Holder spoke about how the sewer extension project is coming to a close due to the last settlement having been agreed upon.  (The Selectmen will need to vote on the cost to be paid out to these properties due it being in excess of $25,000.)

Chan Rogers asked if it was regarding the settlement for the right of ways.

Tom Holder said yes, that about 4-5 property owners had been unsatisfied with the initial compensation.  A final betterment notice will be brought before this Board to be voted on after Town Meeting.  Tonight’s discussion is just informational.

Peter Gluckler asked how the consultant values the easement.

Tom Holder explained that it is a formula which takes into account how the easement impacts the value of the property, such as with building, encroachment, and other land use.  In some of these cases the owners had their own private appraiser re-evaluate the formula if they were dissatisfied with our appraiser’s findings.

Tom Holder also spoke about the Article for Town Meeting regarding the surplus leftover from the Industrial Park Well Project in the amount of about 1.5 million.  There was one claim left to settle on this project and the hope is to repurpose these funds towards other like projects.

Tom Holder also spoke about how it was the time to start thinking about setting the next fiscal year’s rates again.  He was planning to spend about $1,000 to have the Abrahams Group take a fresh look at the forecasted numbers for FY13 and make any changes necessary based on the actual data we have now.  

Robert Wilson mentioned that the CRPCD (Charles River Pollution Control District) project funding has been pushed back, and so that could change the forecast.

Tom Holder said that yes, but we would still like to bring in some revenue through the FY13 rates to help fund the project in advance of the FY14 start.  We hope to have an end of March deliverable from the Abrahams Group.

Robert Wilson asked if AMR had shown an increase in consumption.

Tom Holder answered no, that it had actually not shown any increase as of yet which is probably due to the numbers of the past being partly estimated, and the ongoing correction of these bills.  He expects it will still take more time to see any increase and it is also possible that as people see the cost of their usage increasing they will conserve more.

Tom Holder brought up the Lovering Street Property which is landlocked and abuts our Tank property.  The owner is looking to purchase a strip of our property which connects them to Lovering Street with the required 50 feet of frontage and access to their landlocked property.  They intend to split the property and build houses for their two sons.  We had an engineer evaluation done to determine the ability for us to still maintain our water tank with less driveway access and there was no negative impact.  The water main to the tank is actually under the strip of land that they are looking to buy and so we will have an easement to maintain it.  This will eventually need a vote by this Board prior to the spring Town Meeting.

Sarah Pawluczonek handed out copies of the letter to CRPCD with the I&I (inflow & infiltration) update.

Tom Holder explained that it was our usual update which we provide anually to the CRPCD.

Robert Wilson asked if there were any updates regarding stormwater regulations.

Tom Holder told the group that he was planning to attend a legislative session in Washington DC where the legislators make themselves available to be met with for two days.  It is a very opportunistic time to raise awareness of the stormwater issues. 

Other Business:

Tom Holder suggested that the next meeting be held on Monday, March 26, 2012 at 6:30pm in Tom’s Office.

Robert Wilson made a motion to accept this date as the next meeting date.

Peter Gluckler seconded.

Motion approved, unanimous vote, 3-0.

At 7:23pm Robert Wilson made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  

Peter Gluckler seconded.

Motion approved, unanimous vote, 3-0.

Respectfully submitted,



Sarah Pawluczonek
Executive Assistant
Department of Public Services
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